
Historic Preservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

April 8, 2025 
• Call to Order 

Pat Fisher-Olsen called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.  She announced that all laws 
governing the Open Public Meetings Act have been met, and that this meeting had been duly 
advertised.  The meeting was held at the Readington Township Municipal Building. 

• Roll Call 

In attendance were Commissioners Pat Fisher-Olsen, Erin Brennan, Jim Carden, Sarah John, 
Chuck Waters and Alternate Commissioners Scott Barton and Marie Almer.  Commissioner 
Alan Harwick was absent.   

• Historic Preservation Commission Design Reviews 

Readington Historic District 

Block 70.01 Lot 6 
Barn Demolition 
 

Chair Fisher-Olsen advised the Commission that the Township Zoning Officer had advised her 
that the barn on this property must be demolished as it has fallen down and become a safety 
issue.  She and Commissioner Waters will accompany the building inspector to the barn site 
to review and photograph the remains of the barn. 

• Minutes 

o March 11 , 2025.  Tabled to May meeting. 

• Old Business.   

o Historic Preservation Month - Cold Brook School Repairs.  Chair Fisher-Olsen 
presented a list of repairs to be accomplished at Cold Brook School during May. 
Repairs include reglazing the windows, installing gutter screens, scraping, sanding 
and painting.  Repair days will be held on Sunday, May 4th and Sunday, May 18th.  
In addition, 8th grade students from Readington Middle School will do clean-up 
work on May 22nd. 

• New Business. 

o None 



• Public Comment.   

o None.   

• Adjourn. Sarah John made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim Carden seconded 
the motion. All were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:59 p.m. 

 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Erin Brennan. 


